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Thank you, Madam President.

We thank the distinguished members of the delegation of Saint Lucia for their national report and today’s presentation.
Italy appreciates efforts carried out by Saint Lucia since the last UPR and commends the ratification of the Convention on the Right of Persons with Disabilities. We welcome the development of a new legislation on domestic violence meant to provide recourse and access to justice for the victims, as well as the adoption of the “Child Justice Act” and the “Child (Care, Protection and Adoption) Act” to address neglect, abuse, exploitation and violence affecting children.
Italy seizes this opportunity to offer Saint Lucia the following recommendations:

· Establish a formal moratorium on executions with a view to abolishing the death penalty and consider ratifying the second optional protocol to the International covenant on civil and political rights. 

· Ratify the main international instruments on human rights, including the UN Convention against Torture and the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance. 

· Take further measures to prevent and combat gender-based violence, including domestic violence, in particular by giving full application to the law and ensuring that all involved stakeholders (judges, police officers, social workers, medical staff) are adequately trained. 

· Decriminalize same-sex consensual relationships and take measures to prevent discrimination against LGBTI persons.  

We wish Saint Lucia a successful review.

I thank you.  
